Announcements/Chronique

In Memoriam

The Editors sorrowfully report that Paul Seligman, Professor Emeritus of the
University of Waterloo, died on March 2, 1985 after a lengthy illness. Professor
Seligman was born in Bingen, Germany, in 1903. In the late 1920s, he was active
in the cultural life in Frankfurt as an author and film maker, left Germany in 1936
and began the study of philosophy at the University of London in the 1940s. He
received his Ph.D. degree in 1956, and he taught at the University of Waterloo
from 1963 to 1975, when he retired as Professor. In 1975, he received a distin-
guished teaching award from the Ontario Faculty Associations, and, at the time
of his death, was the Honorary President of the C. G. Jung Foundation in
Toronto. His publications include numerous articles and two books: The Apei-
ron of Anaximander and Being and Not-Being: An Introduction to Plato’s
Sophist.
Professor Seligman was a frequent contributor and referee for Dialogue.

Prevention of Nuclear Omnicide Conference

International Philosophers for the Prevention of Nuclear Omnicide will be
convening an International Conference in the United States during the summer
of 1986. Further details are available from the President, Professor John Somer-
ville, 1426 Merritt Drive, El Cajon, CA 92020. Papers for plenary sessions should
be submitted by July 15, 198S5.

University of Alberta

The Philosophy Department of The University of Alberta is pleased to announce
that Dr. M. M. Tweedale of The University of Auckland, New Zealand. will be
in the department from January 15-March 15, 1986, as Commonwealth Visiting
Fellow; and that Dr. Jonathan Barnes, Fellow of Balliol College, Oxford, will be
here from March 10-April 10, 1986, as Distinguished Visiting Professor.
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